
 

 

 
 

 

Dear Parents 
 

Sports News from Mrs Anderson 

This week it has been National Schools Sports Week!  What a week of sport it has been here at Westfield, 

with four very successful sports days, two school sports events and the sports leaders running some fun 

multi-skills clubs at lunchtimes. 

 

On Tuesday evening, we took a group of Year 4 and Year 5 pupils to Witham Hall Preparatory School for 

a friendly inter school golf tournament. This was, for the majority of children, the first time they had 

played with metal clubs and putted into holes rather than the targets used in Snag golf. As the evening 

progressed, all of the players got into the swing of it and saw their shots improve! We played three 

matches with the final score being 2/1 to Witham Hall. This did not dampen any spirits as the cookies and 

squash at the end were much appreciated and provided the perfect ending to a lovely evening. Thank you 

to the parents for supporting us at this event, which will definitely become a firm fixture in our school 

sports calendar. 

 

Today, we have two teams from Year 5 and 6 going to Tower Road Academy in Boston to compete in the 

first Keystone Academy Trust football cup competition. This is another addition to the calendar and 

hopefully the first of many fixtures against teams from schools within our trust.  
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Andrew Cairns Lia Dove  Jennifer Twaite 

Year 1 Jessica Smith Beatrix Hammond Lottie Copestake    

Year 2 Mya Rankin-Thomas Destiny Trice  Teddy Davies-Nessa   

Year 3 Grace Cooper  Ella Liddle  Harriet Kirk   Max Sharples 

Year 4 Kosma Debski  All of 4M and 4J for their sportsmanship at their sports day 

Year 5 Lily Azzopardi Adrian Balaban Nancy Bell 

  Harry Dadge  Henry Stacey 

Year 6 Alex Short  Lily Bostwick  Ruby Taylor-Dobson  Dylan Ware 
 

We are delighted to present school crossing patrol awards this week to Isaac McLaren.  This award is 

for children who exhibit great road sense and lovely manners at the school crossing. 
 

Amazing Achievements 

Well done to the following: 
 

 Leon Hodson achieved his 7th KYU Yellow Belt in Kickboxing 
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Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 13th June.   
 

Gold Trophy Mrs Arnold’s Class (99.33%) 

Silver Trophy  Mrs Waldock’s Class (98.67%) 
 

Attendance Ted Mrs Church’s Class (100%) 

Mrs Chatham’s Class (99.67%) 
                                      

Sports Days  

Thank you to everyone who has supported their children at sports days this year. It has been so lovely to 

have our sports days back to normal and also for them to all take place without any postponements due to 

inclement weather!  We have been so impressed with the children’s resilience and participation this year.  

They supported their teammates well and showed great sportsmanship. 
 

Year 5 – 11+ 

We have been asked by Bourne Grammar School to remind parents that registration for the 11+ can be 

accepted until 30th June 2022.  Any parents wanting to register their children to take the 11+ in 

September should do so using the registration form on Bourne Grammar School’s website – www.bourne-

grammar.lincs.sch.uk.  
 

Year 6 – School Production 

The Year 6 production of Edith’s Wartime Scrapbook will take place next Wednesday and Thursday 

evening at 6:30pm.  All of the important information has been shared with Year 6 parents via Parentmail 

earlier this week – further details regarding entry arrangements and collection of children after the 

performance will be with you soon. 
 

Year 6 E-safety workshops 

Last Friday, all children in Year 6 were fortunate enough to take part in the E-safety workshops led by 

Dan Hawbrook from the Stay Safe Partnership (SSP). Dan delivered some highly engaging and thought-

provoking sessions for our children which focused on the many positive aspects of gaming and group chats 

but also giving the children some very clear advice around keeping themselves safe online. One of these 

workshops was also attended by our Safeguarding Governor, Mr Philip Tordoff, as part of ongoing governor 

assurance of the safeguarding in our school. 
 

Please remember to have a look at the LSCP YouTube channel which contains brief videos parents can 

engage in around parental controls, game ratings, grooming etc. This can be accessed through the 

following link: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCxMnZ02Sl1AbtIhq-m3rrVQ. You can also view the 

most recent online safety parental live stream from the SSP at: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PrWJte5NAzw&t=148s  

Arts Week 2022 
Our annual Arts Week this year takes place in the week beginning 11th July.  All children in school will 

enjoy a timetable of additional creative arts, supported by our staff, specialists, independent artists and 

our local secondary schools, who all give up their time to ensure our children have a week enriched with 

inspiring activities. 
 

This year, the week focuses on ‘India’, as post Covid we begin to rebuild our work with ‘Sajoni’ School in 

Southern India. Ahead of this very special week, we thought it would be nice to share some of the 

activities that will be taking place. If you feel that you have anything that you could offer for our arts 

week, in terms of time or knowledge, our Arts Director would be very pleased to hear from you.  

Rebecca.beavis@bw.keystonemat.org. 
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Dance 

We will be welcoming dance practitioners in Bollywood and Indian folk dance from Napur Arts in 

Leicester. All classes will be working with the dance teacher to put together a routine which will 

form part of the finale to arts week on Friday 15th July when the whole school will come together 

to perform the finished piece. 
 

Theatre 

Children in year 5 will be visiting the West End in London to watch ‘Matilda’. We are delighted to 

have this trip back in our arts week calendar of events.  
 

Art 

Lucie Lawson from Bourne Academy will be working with Year 6 on a textile piece inspired by 

animals. Some of our talented team of teachers at Bourne Westfield will be teaching Rangoli, Batik, 

photography and sculpture across the school. Year 4 will be working with a team from The Mighty 

Creatives (bridge organisation for the Arts Council) to gain their Arts Award Discover through a 

print workshop. 
 

Music 

Mrs Beavis will be teaching Indian drumming during music lessons which will lead to an opportunity 

to share the work at our finale celebrations. 
 

Yoga and Language 

Children in KS2 will be participating in Yoga sessions with Mrs Anderson and learning some Tamil 

with Mrs Medina in place of Spanish. 
 

Dress up day 

On Friday 15th July we are having a ‘Day of Colour’ where all children will be invited to come to 

school dressed in something bright and colourful, or in traditional Indian clothes if they have them.  
 

Photography Competition 

We will be running the annual arts week photography competition and entries are welcomed from 

children from EYFS to Y6. There will be two categories EYFS, Y1, Y2 and Years 3, 4, 5 and 6. We 

would like to be able to share photographs with Sajoni School that represent the lives, and 

interests of our children, therefore the title is ‘My world’. Photographs should be emailed to Mrs 

Beavis and received by Wednesday 13th July.  Rebecca.beavis@bw.keystonemat.org. 
 

Talent show 2022 

Calling all talented performers!  Does your child have a talent for dance, music, comedy, martial arts, 

juggling, magic or anything else that they would like to share? We are delighted to be able to bring back 

our Talent Show to end this academic year on Friday 22nd July. Children in KS2 are invited to audition for 

a place in the show.  
 

Children should prepare a short 3 minute excerpt from their act. They will need to bring any 

props/instruments/backing tracks etc but will not need costumes for the audition. 
 

The audition schedule is as follows – all auditions will be held in the music room at lunch time. 

Year Group Day 

Year 3/4 Monday 18th July 

Year 5/6 Tuesday 19th July 
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Oracy Challenge 

Playing ‘If I Ruled the World’ is a great way to explore playful talk, encouraging children to use their 

imaginations whilst using logic and reason, providing explanations for why they disagree and proposing new 

ideas. Share your thoughts with your friends at school or at home with your family.  

 If I ruled the world, I would… because… 

 I couldn’t disagree more because … 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne  

Final call please for any prizes people would like to donate for our SUMMER RAFFLE. We are hoping to 

raise some much needed additional funds for the outdoor play & learning areas project fund. 
 

Can you donate something, either personally or through a business you own or work for? Alcohol, 

sweets/choc, gifts or vouchers are particularly welcome. If you have something you would like to donate, 

please send it into school on Monday 27th June with your child. Or get in touch direct via - 

friendsofwestfieldbourne@gmail.com if you need a letter for confirmation with our charity number.  

Raffle tickets will be on sale soon – watch this space! 
 

Clubs – Terms 5 and 6  

Further to bulletin 26, clubs will finish week commencing Monday 4th July – please make a note of this on 

your calendars – thank you. 
 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Mrs Laud who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase as 

more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.  

 

 

Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 
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